Janet M. Johnson

3041 Cross Ridge Hts.
Colorado Springs, CO 80921
October 31, 2022

RE: Flying Horse North Sketch Plan Hearing set for November 3, 2022 before the
El Paso County Planning Commission

Dear El Paso County Commissioners:

Please accept this letter as the strongest possible objection to Classic’s proposal
to build a new little City at the Northwest corner of the Black Forest. Philip
Shecter’s letter to you all is correct and | am in full agreement with it, but he
didn’t clearly define why this proposal is so ludicrous on its face. The developer
does not have the right to start a new little City, call it Aurora South, in a now
country setting. Thousands of people have cemented their families and lives
here, for the very purpose of never wanting to live in the city. If he wants to build
all this he can find land within the City limits of Colorado Springs, that is just
common sense. He has 201 of the 283 lots left to develop and | ask that you do
not change that density by even one lot.

Like doctors pledge, | ask that you ‘do no harm’ in your duties and do not ruin so
many thousands of peoples lives for the sake of one. Why should all the rest of us
suffer so one can line his pockets with more millions of dollars? Please kill,

squash and terminate this terrible, self-serving proposal today, once and for all.

Sincerely,
7._\,£ £ /ﬂ :

Janet M. Johnson



